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NEW MEXICO Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Wednesday, October 31, 1973

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Amini 0Oil Company for
Compulsory pooling, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled
cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests from the surface of the ground
down to and including the Pennsylvanian
formation underlying the S/2 of Section
32, Township 20 South, Range 33 East,
South Salt Lake-~Morrow Gas Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, to be dedicated

to a well to be drilled at a standard
location in Unit N of said Section 32.
Also to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said weil and

the allocation of such costs, as well as
actual operating costs and charges for
supervision. Also to be considered

is the designation of applicant as
operator of the well and a charge for
risk involved in drilling said well.

Case No.

vvvvv-.«vvvvvvvvvvw'vvvvvvd

|
|
|
I
|
l
|
1
|
[

BEFORE : Richard .. Stamets
Examiner

TRAUSCH 7230 OF BAAMINER HEARING

5088
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MR, STAMETS:

The hearing will come to order, please.

We will call at this time Case 5088.

MR. DERRYBERRY: Case 5088, application of Amini

0il Company for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New

AL

Mexico.

MR, LOSEE:

My. Examiner, A. J. Losee of Losee &

Carson, Artesia, appearing on behalf of the applicant.

T have one witness.

case?

MR,

STAMETS:

Are there other appearances in this

Booker Kelly, White, Koch, Kelly &

McCarthy, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Texaco.

MR,

MR.

MR,

STAMETS:

Dc you have any witnesses?
Yes,

Sumner Buell, of Montgomery, Federici,

Andrews, ilannahs & Morris, Santa Fe, appearing on

behalf of Southern Union Production Company,

MR,

MR. BUELL:

MR,

STAMETS :

STAMETS::

Do you have any witnesses, Mr. Buell?
No,sir.
You may proceed, iir. Losee,

x % k %k kK

K.K. AMINI

a witness having been first duly sworn according to law,

upon his oath testified as follows:
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MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, I think for the recerd
we ought to make clear the stipulation which I agreed
to on behalf of Mr., Amini this morning, which was that
the moticn for continuance would be denied. Mr. Amini
would put up the testimony in support of his application,
and Texaco would put on its testimony its support of
the application for spacing of the West half, which is
set for November 14. These two matters would be bound
by this testimony. Is that your understanding, Mr. Kelly?

MR, KELLY: That's correct, Mr. Exaiiiner. However,
as to the motion for continuance, we would have no
objection to that mction being denied; but, as part of
our case, we will present testimonvy that will cause us
to urge the commission to delay entering an crder until
other matters which we feel are connected with this
application are resolved. That is not exactly to the
point of continuance. It's just so that there would
be no misunderstanding that we arc not givina up that
position, that there may have to be a delav before an
order 1s entered.

WOTds, YOuU ayiooe Lo proceed
at this time, but you may move at the end tnat any order
pe delaved until after the l14tn?

MR, KELLY: Well, until after other actions by the

commission which will be brought out by testimony.
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MR. LOSEE: As I understand, any mction for
continuence is not going to be on the basis that Texaco
hasn't had an opportunity to put on its case as to the
spacing, proposed spacing, in the West half?

MR. KELLY: It will not go to that.

MR. LGSEE: Okay.

MR, STAMETS: So what we are hearing ﬁoday will
be Texaco's testimony in its case scheduled for
November 14, concerning this same well, and the force
pooling, and the direction that the force pooling will
take; and, if an order is issured as a result of this
case in the Amini case, 1t will be on this record; if
an order is issured subsequent to November 14, it will
be on this order.

MR. KELLY: fThat's correct, Mr. Examiner. However,
one point does occur to me. We assume at this hearing
there will be testimonv introduced as to drilling costs,
provision costs. Since Amini in either event, whether
our application is granted or theirs, will be the
operator, we would Luasically bow to their determination
of costs, but we would like to have an opportunity to
review tneir figures, at least, and to advise the
condiission i ocrm whather we have anv obiection.
We haven't had the figures to date, so that would

be the only thing that I would like to leave open, would
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be the opportunity to review and to submit in some form
or other, any objection to the cost.

MR. STAMETS: At this stage, we do need to go ahead
with the testimony and then if there axe further
stipulations to be entered in this case, we will
congider them then. We do accept your stipulations as
to the testimony and its application at this point.

MR, KELLY: All right,

* & * ® %

DIRECT EXAMINATION

11} BY MR. LOSEE:

State your name, please.

K, K. amini.

where do vou live, Mr, Amini?

Houston, Texas.

Wnat is your occupation?

I'm President of Amini 0il Company.

Have you previously testified before this commission?
Ho, I have nof.

Do vyou have a degree in higher education; and, if so,
from what institution?

I nave a b5 Qogree in Petroleum Engineering from the

University of Kansas, ané graduate work at the Universithy

of Tulsa.

Now, since when did you obtain that degree from Kansas?z |
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1
a 1949,
2 . .
Q Since then, what has been your occupation?
3 . . .
A I have been a Petroleum ILngineer, Reservoir Engineer,
4 and since 1960 to the present I have remained an
§ independent oil operator.
4 gg 6 Q Have you, since becoming an independent operatory, been
[
‘E% 7 in the drilling business in Southeastern New Mexico?
Q
gg 81 a Since 1962, I've been active in Southeast New Mexico, vyes.
© 9
od ; MR, LOSBE: Are Mr. Amini's gualifications acceptabie
| .
8= 10 Mr. Examiner?
| =
i = i MR. STAMETS: Do you have any questions?
t =1
i o 3 12 MR. KELLY: He's being tendered as an expert in
| S s
| ég o7 2 the [ield of Petroicum Engineer?
| ‘Eo
9] .
: % 14 MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir.
f gi 15 MR. KELLY: We would not object to his qualifications
} 28 16 as Petroleur Engineer,
o
’ [roli. |
‘ 5 17 MR. STAMETS: Mr. Losee, are you also tendering
- J
i :f 1 ]
f i 18 Mr, Amini as an expert in getting a well drilled?
oo
5y 19 MR, LOSEE: Yes, in operating,
! 23 20 MR, STAMETS: Okay, 1f you will go ahead.
| ;;
3 % 21 MR, LOSEE: Yes, and to tihe extenti ngcessary, in
X
o~
s 3 22 Geology and contouring the top of the morrow and the
[
0+
- 23 area under consideration,
| £z
2— 24 MR. KELLY: Well, we would object to his qualifications
25 as a Geologist,

EE N —
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MR. STAMETS: Mr. Losee, nave you any thing to
substantiate his qualifications as a Geologist?
(By Mr. Losee) What experience have you had in the
field of Geology since your graduation, Mr. Amini?
I have worked as a Reservoir Engineer along with work
in Geology for practically since 1956, and I am famiiar,
guite a bit, witn electric logs, interpretation, with
reservoir interpretations, and so on; any thing required
from a Geologist,
And your experience has been in that field also since
195672
That's true,

MR. STAMETS: 1In what direction will vour geologic
testimony be?

MR, LOSEE: Exhibit 2, to the extent of the contours.
At this point in time, we may have some log interpretations
as a rebuttal, But, as far as direct 13 concerned,
it's soley based upon the contours,

MR, STAMETS: Has Mr. amini prepared a number of
contcur maps in the past?

WITNESS: Yes sir, manv.

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Kelly, do vou have anv guestions
or objcctions at this stage?

MR. KELLY: Could I ask a couple of questions on
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MR. LOSEE: Certainly.
VOIR DIRE EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLY
Q You don't have a degree in Geology, is that correct?
A It's not necessary to have one, sir, no. I do not have
one.
Q You haven't taken any courses in Geology?
A Yes, definitely, in college and graduate school I have

taken courses in Geology.

MR, KELLY: I would just submit that under the
normal rules that this commission applies, that we
qualify a man in his field and not in multiple fields.

ﬂﬂﬂﬂﬂﬂ submit thal the requlrement
of gualifications as an expert, if the Examiner please,
is not one governed by anv formal education, and that
17 years' exverience in a particular field, and in this
case in contouring and Geology, cgualifies a man by
experience, In addition to the f{isct that as part of a
Petroleum Engineering Degree, he is reguired to take
a reasonable number of education courses in Geology.

MK, STAMETS: The Braminer will consider that the
witness is qgqualified, with the reoservation that possibly
individual auestions as to experitise on Geologvy mav boe
brought up as tnev comne up., Nothing T sce here would

indicate that the witness ia pot qualified o tootil
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You may proceed.
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE:

0 Mr. Amini, would you briefly explain to the Examiner
the purpcse of this avpplication?

A Thie purpose of the application is compulsory pooling of
the South half of Section 32, Township 20, Range 33 East,
as a regular spacing on a 320-acres spacing, and the well
right now being drilled located 990 from the South line
and 19806 from the West line of Section 32, which is an
orthodox location.

0 Now, the well is projected to what zone?

A The well is projected to 14,400 foot TD, to test all
secticns cof the Morrow, Lhie tuv of the Chester
Mississippian.

Q Now, 1s this based under the state wide rules at a
320-acre spacing?

A That's true,.

Q And is the location 19380 from the West line and 990 from
the Soutnh line an orthodox location for a well with the
South half of the section dedicated to 1t?

A Cerrect.

Q Mr. Amini, is the well alrecady drilled; and, if so, when
was 1t completed?

A The well is drillinag. 1+ ig¢ wno New Mexico State Gk o
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Number 1, spudded on October 3 and at the present time

drilling at 8,730 feet as of this morning,

Would you please refer to what has been marked as
Exhibit 1 and explain what is shown by this Exhibit?
This indicates all the leases surrounding tnis 320, and
all the wells drilled, which, if you wish, I can explain
where all the wells are.

This shows the location of the off set operators and
wells?

Yes,sir. Also the operators, which are mainly Texaco
operating the Little Eddy Unit, which is Southeast of

Section 25, East half <. Section 36,

That is what Township and Range, that would be 20, 33 also:

20, 32, sir.

My. Amini, isn't the Little Eddy Unit outlined in blue
on the map?

Yes, and the unit is outlined in red.

Your spacing unii?

Yes.

After your spacing unit, what acreage in that spacing unit

do you own?

We own tine Southeas: of Section 32, also East half of
Southwest of Section 32, consisting of 240 acres. The
Little Bddy Unit, which is Texaco, owns the vest half of

South, H0-acre lease,
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l.___for the unif opcrator, have you not?

Now, Mr, Amini, as far as the acreage you own, isn't

it jointly owned with Southern Union Production Company?
Yes, Southern Union Production Company owns a quarter
working interest in this,

Now. you said the Little Eddy Unit is operated by Texaco.
lsn't it operated by Perry R, Bass?

Well, we were informed that Perry R. Bass was the unit
operator. Last May we went Lo Perry R. Bass verbally
and requested a Farm-out or join in this well and this
unit, but then they said that Texaco was the operator,
we should talk to Texaco. And since then we've been
corresponding with Texaco, any manner or means that we
offer to Farm-out the acreage. Also we offered to join
ues in this well, aud as of now --

They have not done so?

MR. STAMETS: Since about what month was that?

WITNESS: Since about last May, but the correspondence

indicates --
MR. LOSEE: We have some exbibits on the
correspondence, Mr. Examiner.
(tir. Losee} Starting in July?
July 25, sir,
Actually, you have since learned that Perrv R. Bass is

the unit operator and that Texaco is designated as agent
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1
A That's true,
2 oy
Q Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit 2 and
3 . iy
explain what is portrayed by this exhibit.
¢ A Exhibit 2 is contoured on top of the Morrow Zone, the
§ contour intervals are 100 feet, and it indicates all
gg 6 the wells drilled in this aresa as of now, tne tops
© T
-as of the Mcrrow Zone, and also the openflow potential,
o
gg 8 and where the 320 acres is located structurally and
© 9
od surrounding what acreage,
-gg 10 o Now, Mr. Amini, this is actuallyv called the South Salt
=2 1 Lake Morrow Field, is it not?
2
EE g 12| A That's what it is called.
@ 5,
ég o3 39 Starting on the East side of your map, would vou briefly
xﬂ
w0
g 14 explain as to those producing wells out of the
wow
z 2
g; 15 Pennsylvanian, wha* zones and --
o .
o w
§§ 15 A Well, the East side of the map is in Section 2, that is
o w
o D
%g 17 Amini 0il Companv Pubco Federal Number 1, completed in
-
2
5 18 the Morrow for a 4.2 Mcf per day as openflow capacity,
N
5% 300 Wnen was that completed, Mr. Amini?
IJ
13
:3 20| A That was completed 90 davs ago, sir.
Lo
°; 211 Q All rignt,
50
E; 22| A In Section 1, in the Soutihwest of Section 1, Kirby |
0 i
;) |
ig 23 Petroleum has completed the same in the Morrow,
2 e
: 0
2— 24 approximatelv the same depth as ours, and we don't know
25 what potential they nave. Thev haven't rcleased it vet,
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but it is producing.

Just recently completed?

Recently completed.

Now, go to the Phillips Well in Section 11.

Phillips Well, Hat Mesa Number 1, was drilled in 1957,
but it was drilled to the Devonian but plugged back to
the Morrow and it was potentialed for absolute openflow
of 7.5 million cubic feet per day.

Do you know approximately what cumulative production has
been out of that well?

The well has connected to Llano Pipeline approximately
a year ago, and they've been producing,as we understand,
about 80 million cubic feet per month. So these are

the approximate figures that we have.

In Section 14, Brunson & McKnight number 1,

completed in Morrcw and tne well was apparently potentialeq

for about 14 million cubic feet, but we didn't have any
accurate data; I didn't put it in there., And the well

is presently shut in and waiting tor pipeline connection,
That's a reenterv operation, wasn't it?

No, this is a well that had been drilled, it's a new well
drilled.

Okay. Now, moving on to your well in Section 4 --

The well in Section 4 was drilled about six months ago,

completed about six montns ago, with an absolute openflow

|
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capacity of 16.2 millicn, and the name of the well is

Amini Oil Company New Mexico Fed Number 1. The well in
Section 33 --

Excuse me, Mr. Amini, before you leave that. 1Is that
well connected?

The well has just been rzcently connected about 10 days
ago.

How much are you delivering?

Delivering about 2 1/2 to 3 million a day.

Then proceed, if vou will.

The well in Section 33 is Amini 0il Company Aztec Fed
Numbexr 1, it was drilled to 14,400 feet; and the Morrow
formation, the main Morrow sand, was e¢ncountered, which
was the thickest jay in the area, after we perforated
the zone and acidized the 2zone, and the well come in
flowing approximately 2.85 million cubicr “zet of gas
per day plus 150 barrels water. The well was blown at

385 pounds in a 3/4 :.ch opening and we extimated that's

nhow the rate was. After about 24 to 48 nours, we gradually

started making some water, and we decided tnat we snhould
smeeze the zone and trv +o isolate the water, wnich is
encountered in the bottom of the formation, and complete
the well in the top of the Yorrow Zone; but, of course,

when you squeeze a morrow formation, I guess we nave

learned and we knew tunat it's kind of nard to get it back.

1
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o2d

;'

After we perforated the top of the Morrow Zone, the

well flowed approximately 3/4 million to a million cubic
feet a day with some water, but we still wasn't satisfied
with it, so we plugged it back to the upper morrow and
ccmpleted in those two zones, and the well was a small
well for about .52 millién cubic feet of gas per day.

Is it connected at this time?

WO, sir, it's not. 1It's shut in waiting for pipe line.
Then move over to the Texaco Well in Section 31,

The Texaco Well CM Number 1 was completed in 1963, we
believe, and has accumulated approximately about 5.8
million cubic feet of gas per dav, total cumulative,

5.8 billion?

5.8 billion, that's our record from the New Mexico
Conservation Books. At present, last montih, i1t delivered
about 50 million cubic feet and completed in the Morrow.
Thean, in the East half of Section 36, Texaco's Cil Number
1, comnlated in &n
about 2.4 billion, te the best of our recollection.

In both?

From botn 7ones., In the top of the structure, which is
in Section 25, Texaco Richards Number 1, I'd like to say
that back -- these two wells were drilled to the Devonian

and actually was plugyged back to the Morrow, I'm sorry.

But they didan't nave Morrow wu fexaco Richards Number 1,
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they completed only from the Atcka, to the best of our
knowledge, made apwroximately a billion and a half cubic
feet cumulative. And in Section 30, that's right, Belco
Fed Number 1 was completed approximately what we say
about 9 months ago, and that was a Morrow, actually drille;
to the Morrow, and it's been connected in the past 30 days
and we understand it is delivering about 4 million a day.
Now, T notice your structure is very sharp across a
portion of Section 36 and Section 33 of 20, 33. 1Is

there a reason for that?

That's the way it's contoured and it's based on a deep
fault that cuts into the Devonian, a very large fault,

and since Morrow draped over here, it's a steep dip

toward ti 2 Aztec Federal Number 1,

What leads vou to conclude that there is a fault here?
Well, we have seismic information and that would lead

us to nelieve that there is a fault there.

What type of production is this? 1Is this governed solely
by structure, is it a stratigraphic trap?

In this particular graph, it's structural and also

3 -~

stratigraphiec. The Morrow 2oty IZ londidular and

]
:
<
4
[$)
p.l
.
N
[ X}

unfortunately, when you go to the top of the structure,
there is no Morroe' present, it's all pincihed out:
and in this case we went deep in the structure, down

base of the structurc. We encountered some water, but
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actually our sand was developed better than any well

in this area. We have an exhibit, we have 5C feet of
Morrow sand in this zone, we show, and from the logs,
and from the mud log and everything, we have approximately
30 feet of gas zone on top and remaining looked like it
was wet,

Now, are you talking about your Ajax Federal?

No, Aztec Federal.

Aztec Federal. Now, let me just momentarily turn to the
North half of Section 32, which is the other spacin

unit if the well were spaced on the South half, what
portion of that acreage do you own with Southern Union?
We own all of that 320 except for the Southwest and
Northwest quarter of that section,

Which is in the Little Eddy Unit?

Well, that 40 acres is in the Little Eddy Unit, ves, sir,
DG you have anything further on this exhibit, Mr. Amini?
No, sir.

Let's turn to what has been marked as Exhibit 3, being

a series of letters all except the last from Amini 0il
Company, most of them to Texaco, wihich we identify all of
these five letters as Exhibit 3. You have a letter dated
July 25, 1973, by Mr. Metts. What was his position at
the time?

file was our Lxploration Maiagair.
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e

It was addressed to Mr., Bass, his office in Midland, and
in the second paragraph or in the first paragraph, it
requests a Farm-out from Perry R. Bass of among other

acreage, particularly this hearing, the West half, Southwe

of 32.

That's true.

Then your next letter, also by Mr. Metts to Texaco, is
dated Auqust 6 and it refers to a conversation Mr. Metts

had with Texaco, written you, proposing to drill the

subiject well?

That's right.

And asked for a Farm-out from Texaco or a counter
proposal so that you may proceed; is that a correct
sSuiinary?

That's correct, sir,.

Then, the next letter is dated August 29, also from
Mr. Metts to Texaco, indicating that he had had no
response to his letter of October 6, and alsa if he
doesn't near from them in two days, you are prepared
to commence your proposed Morrow Well?

That's true.

‘inen, the next letter dated September 8, 1973, from
Mr. Metts to Texaco, confirms a conversation on
September 6 of 73 with Mr, Ferris, in which ne indicated

an interest in joining in the drilling of the subject test




tes

y, meier & associa

dearnle

NEW MEXICTC 87103

1Lt FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG., EAST AL 3UQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 8708

‘Ov SIMMS ULDG.0 P.O, BOX 1092 PHONE 243-00911ALEUQUERQUE,

®

-
»

15

16

i7

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

2510

PAGE 19

and submitted an A.F.E. for a 14,200 foot Morrow test?
This 1is correct.

And also indicated the necessity of starting at the
earliest possible date?

That's true,

The last is a letter from Texaco,‘from Mr. Ferris, to
Mr. Metts dated Augqust 2, 1973, in which Texaco says
they "ave secured management appreoval --

October 2,

i'm sorry, October 2, 1973.

Yes,

To join in the drilling of this well, the 14,400 foot
test, located 1,580 from the West line and spacing the
well on the West half, is that a correct summary?

That's correct.

And alsc advising that in view of vour majority ownershlp,
that is Aamini, that Texaco would have no objection?

Yes,

You serving as operator?

Yes,

I believe vou stated earlier that your first conversation
about drilling this well was with Mr. Bass's organization
in May of this year, 1s that correct?

Correct.
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well on October 3?

That's correct.

You odviously, as you mentioned in your letters, had
some urgency for commencing the drilling of this well.
Would you explain that?

The urgency was that obtaining a drilling rig, which
is scarce in that area, for a 14,400 foot well, we had
a rig ready to go, and they asked to pay stand by time
and we didn't think that was right; and they had another
location, if we didn't commence drilling of this well,
they were going to move for the other operator, and

we didn't think that we wanted to let him loose because,
being so close, and uinder the circumstances. since we
spent a lot of tax money, we had to get this well down,
It would have been a hardship on us, we had to commence.
Now, by "tax money" you are saying that you have some
other investors?

We nave some other investors, yes.

And they had money committed that needed to be spent
during this calendar year?

That's correct.

How long did it take you to drill this well, approximately?

1f everything goes right, we will drill it in about 17 davyg.

We nad committed for a string of pipe and we were supposed

to take it, move the nipe, because if we didn't, other ]
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operators needed pipe, so that was another factor in
starting this wz2ll. We had to commit ourselves,.

Mr. Amini, please refer to what has been marked as
FExhibit 4, being the A.F.E. for the Amini Oil Company
New Mexico SL State.

Yes, sir.

Is this the A.F.E. that was submitted to Texaco on
September 8?

That's correct. And this was the time that we didn't
know too much abcut, we were beginning to know how
hard it was to get the vipe, and this was done at those
prices and this A.F.E. could be a little different if
we go about it right now, and this A.F.E. is for an
amount of $517,830 for completed well.

How mucii is it for a dry hole?

$408,730 for dry hole cost.

And the total completion cost? g

N

17
v

1 Q1N
17,820

Completion cost was $109,1006, making a totol &f §$
Do yvou nave an gpinion, from your experience of drilling
in Southeastern Hew Mexico, and in particular the Morrow
Wells in this area, if this 1s a reasonable A.F,E.?

In that area, and we had varied experience; and I think
if evervthing goes right and we don't get in trouble,

this should be enouan,.

And the chargas set forth on this are reasonable?
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Mr. Amini, in drilling this well, what rigk €
you consider as an operator?

Well, first of all the well is 14,000 decp, it's a pretty
deep well, and as we drill these wells, we encounter,
in this particular area, some abnormally high pressure-
low volume Morrow sands and limes, actually ~-

MR. KELLY: wMr, Examiner, 1'm going to object to
any testimony concerning risk factors, since the answer
to the application specifically states that Texaco is
willing to Participate in the well; the only issue jg
what acreage can be dedicated to it.

MR. LOSEE: Now, I guess we will delete any
testimony with respect to a risk factor if, as 1
understand the answer, and if the order will go state,
that the acreage tonsisting of the West half of the
Southwest will pay its 25 percent share of drilling the
well oo will delete any further testimony,

MR, KELLY: Well, as 1 said, the only issue between
us here is what acreage would be dedicated, Now, if the

commission is going to order force poolina, whather '

i
vhiatTh i1T's

the South half or West half, we are agrecing to Participatg

SO0 the testimony concerning risk factor is not relevant

to the issye here,

MR, LOSEL: 1 will agree with you, if I make sure ;“_j

____;I-----------------------'--------------‘-----------u---.-....=======IIIBI-------.-.-J
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have your answer right, Mr. Kelly. 1Is your answer that
Texaco will pay its 25 percent of drilling the well,
regardless of whether it's based on the South half or
whether it's based on the West half.

MR. KELLY: Mayv I turn around for a moment?

MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir.

MR. KELLY: I think there is a slight difference
in the percentage, depending on =--

MR. LOSEE: Tt would be 25 on the Scuth and 37
on the West half, and that is Texaco's commitment?

MR. KELLY: That is our commitment,

MR. STAMETS: The finding
indicate tha\. Texaco has agreed.

MR. KELLY: That's right.

MR. LOSEE: Would the Examiner and Texaco like some
testimony on well supervision costs?

MR. KELLY: We would.
(By Mr, Losee) Mr. aAmini, do you operate any wells in
this area in which vou have other partners?
We do.,
What charge do you make to them as an overhead charge
for supervision of wells at this daepth?
An overhead charge for wells completed, $150 a month:
but when the well is drilling. $2.000 a month Adrilled

—_—— =

and completed.
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But your charge is $150 per well per month?
That'’s correct,
Were Exhibits 1, 2, and 4 prepared by you or under your
direction?
Correct.,

MR, LOSEE: We move the introduction of Exhibits
1 through 4, Mx, Examiner.

MR. STAMETS: Are there objections to the admission
of these exhibits?

MR, KBELLY: No 6bjection.

MR. STAMETS: They wiil be admitted.

MR, LOSEE: That's all of the direct testimony we
have at this time.

MR. STAMETS: Are there questions of this witness?

MR, KELLY: Mr. Examiner, in order to save time,
there may be some areas that cross-examination may not
be necessary., May I have about two or three minutes with
our people?

MR, STAMETS: Certainly.

(Wnereupon, a discussion was held off the record.)

MR. STAMEYTS: HMr. Kelly, do you have any questions
of the witness?

MR, KELLY: Yes, just one or two,

CROSS-~EXAMINATION
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Mr. Amini, on your well supervision fiqures, would you
be willing to give Texaco a written breakdown of what
this supervision includes so that they could analyze that
and discuss that figure with vou?
Well, I'd like to get together with my people in the officg.
Is it that important that I have to do it now?
X don't mean now, but they just wanted to get an idea of
what you include.
Surely.

MR. KELLY: That's all I have.

MR, STAMETS: Are there any other questions of the
witness?

(No response.) p

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR, STAMETS:
Mr. Amini, referring to your Exhibit 2, I heard you
discuss a fault in relationship with this exhibit. Now,
is that a deep-seated fault below the Morrow?
Yes, sir, the fault, of cource, we know in West Texas and
New Mexico, never reaches the Pennsylvanian,
The reason that this sharp structure is herc is the reason
for that?
That's true.

MR, STAMETS: TYf there are no other questions, the

witness may be excused,
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MR. LOSRE: T reserve the right to recall him,

MR, STAMETS: Certainly. Do you have anything
further at this time, Mr. Losee?

MR. LOSEE: No, that concludes our direct case.

MR. KELLY: Mr. Examiner, just by way of background,
our first witness, Mr. Hellman, is a senior land man for
Texaco, and the basic purpose of his testimony is to show
the considerations that are surrounding this area, the
particular acreage of Texaco's that is asked to be pooled,
that it may not be avaiiable at aii, and we just tThink we
shculd bring this to the attention of the Commission so

that they would possibly hold up any action until these

other matters are resolved.

RRRREERERR
-B. E. HELIMAN,
a witness, having been first duly sworn according to law,

upon his ocath testified as fcllows:

Would you state your full name, please?

B. E. Hellman,

Whzt is your position, please?

My title is Chief Contract Man with Texaco in Midland.
Now, referring to what has been marked Texaco's Exhibit 1,

would you explain what is shown thereon?
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This exhibit‘shGWS. by heavy black hash marks, the
exterior boundaries of the Little Eddy Unit, and by
éolor coding, shows the configuration of standard proratio%
units as they are now or may be assigned.

Now, the portion of Texaco's acreage that is sought to

be force pooled in this application is part of that
Little Bddy Unit, is that correct?

That's correct.

Now, can you give the Examiner a little history on that
Little Eddy uUnit? What did it originally include?

The Little Eddy Unit was created by Richards and Bass,
the unit cperator, in 1956, and covered a very large
amount or acreage, and this acreage delineated on the
exhibit is essentially in the exact middle of the larger
area that the unit originally contained., Do you want me
to go into the history?

Yes, go ahead, briefly summarize it.

Approximately the same time the unit was created, Texaco
joined the unit, and the unit operating agreement for the
Little Eddy Unit provided that before any drilling would
be accomplished in the unit that the working interest
owners proposing to develop would reach an ag;eement on
their basis of participation in the development, and

Texaco and other operators in this immediate area entered

into what 1s referred to as the 4,000--acre working intere?t
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area to develop this immediate area.

At approximately the same time, the unit was created
in 1956, The unit is a Pederal-type unit primary
development providing for drilling each six months until
discovery and thereafter, in accordance with approved
plans of development and participation in accordance with
the participating areas.

The initial development by Texaco in the unit was
a dry hole north of this area about two miles, which was
an Ellenberger well, and the second well that Texaco
drilled, which was the well in the 4,000-acre area, and
the Richards well in the southeast guarter of Section 25.
This deer well was dry in all zones below the
Pennsylvanian and was completed in 1956, and had assigned
to it a participating area of 360 acies, arbitrarily
assigned by the working interest owners and approved by
the Government agencies as the area proven to be productivé
in paying quantities,

And that 360 acres is shown on Exﬁibit 1?2

That's correct, by a small dotted line.

That would include the acreage in Section 30 and Section
36, and then 40 acres in Section 312

That 's correct.

Now, is there also pending beiovre this Commission to be

heard today an application by Belco for a non-standard
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1 proration unit that is shown on Exhibit 1?
2|A The non-s3tandard proration wnit proposed by Belco is
3 not shown on Bxhibit 1, but encompasses the area
4 immediately northeast of the unit there in Section 30 and
: } 5 Section 31.
v: 61 0Q And their application would include all except the west
‘ a
} E 7 half of the southwest section of 30, is that right?
F [
- 8 8{A That's correct.
172
:; 9| Q And then this top 80 in the northwest of 312
|
-] 10 | A That's correct.
D .
! E 11 Q Northeast of 31, excuse me. Nov, what is Texaco's
; $~
; [+ Py s . .
L' < - position on that application?
b - 2
. S S, . .
| _aca 62 A Texaco believes that a standard unit of the south half
%
]
! i§ 14 of Section 30 should be assigned to the well proposed by
| z%
: A 18 Belco, which would include 80 acres in the west half,
| 3=
i §§ 16 scuthwest quarter of Section 30, within the boundaries of
| [= 3 4
; oW
i ;é 17 the Little Eddy Unit, and the status of that 80 acres is
o O
; 33
f e 18 uncertain at this time,
RS 5
i %’g 19]Q Now, why is it uncertain?
| i a2
‘ é; 20| A The field rules of the Commission for Morrow wells in
-«
. x @
i 85 21 this pool require 320 acres, and this is the result of a
| o
iz 22 recent order, and prior to that time all Morrow wells
0+
:E 23 in this area had spacing of 160 acres, including the
3z
EF 24 Audie Richards, and the Audie Richards is before the
‘ 25 Commission at this time on an application for a non-standagd
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proration unit of 160 acres, which would make available
for the Belco standard proration unit the 80 acres in the
west half of the southwest quarter of Section 30.

Now, is it correct that the confusion arose because both
the Commission and apparently the applicant in this case
and Texaco all along, or at least for the last ten or
eleven years, thought that the Audie Richards well was
an Atoka completion?

Our records were confused. It did not -- when the 320—ach
spacing hearing was held recently, the Texaco people
involved, in studying that application, observed ~nd
studied the records of the Commission which indicated the
well was producing from the Atoka and had been since its
completion in 1958. It was not until these same people
were presented with the fact that the Richards well was
indeed a Morrow well at the hearing for the 320-acre
spacing that they returned to review more detailed records
of Texaco, which did, in fact, confirm that it was in 1961
defined as Upper Morrow and has indeed been an Upper Morroy
well since that time.

Well, in answer to my question, for years the Commission
and Texaco carried this as an Atoka well, isn't that
correct?

That's correct,

And then when the spacing was changed from 160 to 320 acregs,
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Texaco was not aware of any problem that it had?

That's correct.

And the rules changing those spacing provisions te 320

did provide that anyone that had a 160-acre proration unit
could come in within sixty days to get a non-standard unit)
right?

Yes .

And we did not discover the mistake until Belco’s hearing
in early October for a non-standard unit?

That 's correct.

Now, is there any possibility that Texaco can go sutside,
say, to the west or to the north in Section 25 to pick

up additional acreage if its application for non-standard
unit is not granted?

I have reviewed the many agreements involved underneath
the Audie Richards well, and discussed that very possibilipy
with the U.S. Geological Survey, and the State Land
Commissioner's Office, and it is my opinion and my
interpretation of the opinion of both of these Government
offices that for an existing well within this type of a

unit, a Pederal unit, for primary development, that the

of the unit can be allowed to participate in the wells
within the unit.

So your answer to my question is that you cannot go outside
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the unit?

That's correct.

Now, when is the l60-acre non-standard proration unit

application of Texaco coming up for hearing?

I don't think it has been set, but it will probably be

late this month or early December.

All richt, Now, does Exhibit 1 show the effect that

allcwing Texaco to dedicate its 80 acres to the Belco

well and therefore creating a standard unit would have

on the other spacing units in this area?

Yes,

Could you explain what effect it would have?

The approval of a non-standard spacing unit, 160 acres for

the Richards well, being the southeast quarter of Section

25, will release the remainder of the unit area for the

Little Eddy Unit to be within standard proration units,

either existing or claimed, as color-coded on Exhibit 1,
The standard proration unit that exists immadiately

north of the unit is in light orange, which is the north

half of Section 30. The next standard proration unit

would be for the Belco well and proceeding south, and

also for the well proposed by Amini, which would be as

urged by Texaco, the west half of Section 32, or as urged

by Amini, the south half of Section 32,

But your point is that if Texaco can dedicate their

3 B
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80 acres in Section 30, that would allow standard
proration units throughout, is that correct?
That's correct. And this will also be allowed under the
provisions of the unit agreements, the various agreements
affecting that unit, as I interpret them.
All right. Now, referring to Exhibit 2, what does that
show?
Exhibit 2 shows the same unit area boundary of the Little
Eddy Unit, and only varies,essentially,from the coior
coding of Exhibit 1 in that the colcr coding of EBxhibit 2
shows the effect upon the unit and immediately surrounding
acreage of non-standard proration units as envisioned by
Texaco if 320 acres of Little Eddy Unit acreage is
required for the Audie Richards well, thereby initiating
the remainder of these non-standard proration units in
a fashion similar to or like shown here by Texaco, in a
fashion to protect the unit area participations and to
achieve proration units of 320 acres for Morrow wells.
MR, LOSEE: At this time, Mr, Exawminer, I propcese
to object to Mr, Hellman's testimony and his maps, not
from the standpoint of not realizing Texaco's predicament,
but this case is an application for compuléory pooling of
a standard unit consisting of the south half of Section

32, to a well that is presently drilling. A question of

whether an unorthodox unit should or should not be created
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by virtue of action in the other parts of the field is

not properly before the Commission in either our applicatid
for compulsory pooling or in Texaco's application to have
this spacing declared as the west half; and the only
proper way to bring up any question of unorghodox spacing
is going to have to be by separate application.

So, I do not feel this testimony is relative to
either of the applications that we are considering today.

MR. KELLY: Mr. Examiner, anything that is pertinent,
in my opinion, is relevant; and what we are showing here
is not something that we are hoping will happen, but since
all of these applications are pending before the Commission
I think the Commission has to realize that when they do
issue an order it can have an effect beyond that case.

We are just pointing out to the Commission that there are
other cases that may be affected by the decision in this
case,

We are asking the Commission to look at all of these
cases together so that you do not put either ourselves or
any --we are not eager for this to happen, in a positive
situation, and we are just asking for the Commission to
take a consistent view on all of these maiters so that
a contradictory order wouid not be issued,

MR, STAMETS: Have you nearly completed yocur

testimony on this particular point?

'3
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MR. KELLY: Yes. I just have a few other guestions.

(Whereupon, a discussion was held off thes rzcord.)

MR, STAMETS: Mr., Losee, we will overrule your
motion at this time and allow the testimony, this line of
testimony, to continue for what information it may be able
to furnish the Examiner.

MR, LOSEE: Okay.
(By Mr. Kelly) Mr. Hellman, the line-up of proiation unit%
shown on Exhibit 2, Texaco does not claim this would be
the only pcseibility, I assume; but the point of your
exhibit is to show that you would end up with a lot of
broken proration units and a possible effect on either
Amini's or our application for force pooling; is that
correct?
That's correct. This particular configuration does
utilize the 120 acres involved in the matter before the
Commission.

MR, KELLY: That's all I have of this witness.

MR, STAMETS: Are there questions of the witness?

MR, LOSEE: Yes, I have a couple, and by my asking
them, I do not assume that Texaco's problems ought to be
pushed off on Amini Oil Company.

CROSS ~EXAMINATION

MR OSEE:

As I understand your testimony, you have recently learnedJ
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that your Audie Richards, ycu believe, 77 an Atoka or is
a Morrow well rather than an Atoka well?

Well, there was a confusion within Texaco. The people

that handled the 320-acre spacing hearing recently for the
Morrow pool here observed and studied only records
furnished by the OCC, and other records in Texaco were
available that showed the Audie Richards as a Morrow well
but were not found or available to the people who originall&
handled the 320-acre spacing.

Well, I think my question was have you determined it was
a Morrow well? Has Texaco determined that it is a Morrow
well?

Yes,

There is no confusion in Texaco?

There is no confusion in Texaco.

When did Texaco make this determination?

Texaco originally macde the determination in 1961, and it
was approved in applications to the USGS, the Land
Commissioner, and the Congervation Commission, and the
change in terminology for the participating area from
Pennsylvanian participating area to Upper Morrow participatin
area to cover the 360 acres, and was again reconfirmed after
this fact was brought to the attention of the people

handling the 320-acre spacing hearing just recently.

1)

Well, if Texaco was awargwof that iq“l96l when ghe statg!gg

»
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rule came in, why didn't they make application to space
it on a 320 or as an exception to a 1607
So far as 1 know, there was no reason to do that.

Now, is i: your testimony that von cannot =

outside of tke unit area so that, for example, you could

not space it to include the south half of Section 257
That*s correct.

Have you subritted any such proposal in writing to the
USGS?

No, sir, The provisions of the unit agreement do not
encompass such an application, do not provide for it:; and
the personnel of the U.S, Geoloéical Survey has so
indicated that they were in agreement with that interpre-
tation,too.

But you have not submitted anything in writing?

No, sir.

Who in the USGS did you talk to that confirmed your
interpretation that eaid thev couldn't Gpprove a spacing
unit encompassing the south half of Section 25?2

The facts of this well are shown to a number of USGS
personnal, including the area supervisor, Mr, Arbis
Frederick, the deputy supervisor, Mr. Carl Traywick, the
staff engineer, Mr, Jim Gilliam, and their staff geologist]
The determination was expressed to me by Mr. Carl Traywick

who is the senior member of the staff in that office.
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MR, LOSEE: I have no further gquestions.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

e sawvs e rme s v a—e

(18

Mr. Hellman, the various configuratiocns you have shown
here on Exhibit 2 all represent ncn-standard proraticn
units, with the exception of that assigned to the Amini
well in the north half of Section 4; each one of those
would have to come to a hearing before the Commission,
would they not?
That's correct.

MR, STAMETS: Are there any other questions of
thiz witness?

(No response.)

MK, S5TAMETS: He may be excusea.

MR, KELLY: I have one more witness, Mr. Examiner.

kkkkkkhhkk

JACK DOWDY GLENN,

a witness, having been first dulv sworn according to law,
upon his oath testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLY:

Would you state your full name, please?
Jack Dowdy Glenn.

And by whom are you employed and in what capacity?

T'm senior development geologist for Texaco in Midland,




3

1 Texas.
2 And have you previously gualified as an expert in that
3 field for this Commission?
4 Yes, sir.
S MR. KELLY: Arc there any auestions as to his
;.,,' 6 qualifications as an expert?
&
< 7 MR. LOSEE: No, sir.
S
7 8 MR. STAMETS: His qualifications are acceptable.
172
149
od 9 (By Mr. Kelly) And you were present and heard the
S
.g% 10 testimony of Mr. Amini in this case, have you not?
E_ 1 That is correct.
)
T - 12 Referring to what we have marked as Exhibit 3 --
— -
S .
B3 B MR. KELLY: Mr. Examiner, I don't think I got in
%o
w o
Y 14 1 and 2. Can I go ahead and just ask for those gualifica-
u W
41
] 15 tion questions?
%? 16 MR. STAMETS: Yes.
oW
o D
%% 17 MR. KELLY: Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared under
~ J
$3
in 18 your supervision, Mr. He llman?
:
ég 19 MKk. BBELLMAN: Yes.
a3
37 20 MR. KELLY: I would move the introduction of
R pexaco's Exhibits 1 and 2.
00
[
i 22 MR. STAMETS: Without objection, they will be sO
2 r
3% 23 admitted.
:2
3 24 MR. LOSEE: I renew my same objections, and I assume
25 the Examinexr will make the same ruling. - ]

o
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MR, STAMETS: Yes,.
(By Mr. Kelly) Would you explain and identify what
Texaco's Exhibit 3 is?

Bxhibit 3 is 3 structuie map on the Salt Lake South Field

contoured cn a Morrow marker. The contour intervai is
100 feet.
And what are you attempting to show by this exhibit?
Salt Lake South Pield is a Strawn southeast plunging nose
at Morrow level. It has got a steep northeast flank. We
see this as indication of a fault zone in the area of
Section 32, To delineate this, we have utilized a portion
of our Seismic control in the area. We show three points
on the map, one point at the intersection of Sections 30,
29, 31 and 32, and another point some 1600 feet east of
it, and another point down on the south line of Section
32 close to the southeast corner.

Utilizing thie information, we see a fault zone
crossing Section 22 This i35 B&5&8d on dip Lhac we see
in our Strawn Seismic. Along the north line of Section 32/
two points here indicate 1600 feet, some 190 feet of dip.
This is a Strawn level., Projecting this to Morrow, this
would probably be indicative of dip in the range of inr
excess of 300 feet, About 7-degree dip at Strawn level:

probably !)-degree dip at Morrow level.

To get a field for the pressures of this band of
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steep dip, between the two Amini welis down to the south,
the Amini Number 1 New Mexico Pederal in Section 4, and
their Aztec Federal in Section 33, at Strawn level the
dip there is approximately 3 and 1/2 deyrees
level, it increased to about 5 degrees, We've got twice
the rate of dip to the north, What this means is that

a well drilled in the north half location here, in any
cne of three locations that would be standard here, would
be in this band of steep dip or faulting.

Contrary to what was prewviously Eestified here. it
is well-documented in New Mexico that vou can have faulting
in the Pennsylvanian, at least to Strawn level. This is
known, that three of the four standard locations in the
north half of Section 32 would be in this fault zone; the
four locations in there in the southeast of the northwest
would be structurally low and would be high-risk. On the
contrary, the other side of the coin here, locations for
“he east half and west half would both be gcod basged on
our data, and I might say also based on Amini work here,

Now, referring to Amini’s Exhibit 2, have you had a chance

to review that?
Yes, sir,.
Is that consistent with your testimony and your Exhibit 3?

Basically, in outliine of the field, where there is known

control, they are showing the Strawn southeast plunging )
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nose here. We differ as to where the increments of

steep dip are.

Does their Exhibii 2, red in relation to your data, show
that the proposed location of the well that is now being
drilled is a good location?

Yes, sir,

And does it show that a possible location for the east
half of 32 would be a good location?

A location in the northwest of the southeast would be a
good, safe, legal location. It should be nighly profitabl
Tt's got a direct offset to the‘south there, the Amini
Kumber 1 New Mexico Pederal, the one that is now drilling.
Their Numbher 1-8IL, we predict, will be a good well.

Baead on Mr., Amini‘s testimony about the Aztec
Pederal, the thickest sand faction seen thus far in the
area in that well, a well in the east half here \ >uld have
structure, 1t would be up-thrown, it wou”u.probably have
the thickest sand section of the area.

Incidentally, if the operator of that east half
doesn't want to drill it, Texaco would like to consider
a sublease.

MR, AMINI: I'm sure they would, they always do.

(By Mr. Kelly) My next question is that you would

recommend to your management if the operator did not drill
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Yes, sir.

In your opinion, would the granting of Texaco's applicatior
to develop Section 32 on the west half-east half allow all
the operators and all interest owners to get more hydro-
carbons out of these wells than any other spacing
arrangement?

Yes, sir, based on our data, the drilling of the Number
1-SL would be 2 good well. But a south half location
there would lead to & develiupmeint on a north half location,

and this would then run the risk GL anc™ .o w

i}
’-l
r-‘
¢
<)
]
L9
[¢]
pe
17

to the Aztec Pederal in which the main pay sand of the
Morrow here has got water. This would be waste.
Now. was Exhibit 3 prepared by you or under your
supervision?
Yes, sir.

MR, KELLY: I would move for the introduction of
Texaco's Exhibit Number 3,

MR, STAMETS: Without objection --

MR. LOSEE: No objection,

MR. STAMETS: It will be admitted into evidence.

musmom et Aas TRAYR ALY AT
V] gt ») na A

BX MR. STAMETS:
Mr. Glenn, let me ask you a question here. Now, you

indicated that.fthe south half is dedicated to the Amini

1

wellAig gpespion here Fhat thtdwqpld_gall”fggman qffsng“J
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in the north half of Section 32.

This would be normal development, yes, sir.

And this could, according to vour interpretation, result
in a poor well or dry hole?

Yes, sir, or at least higher risk than a location in the
east half at the location I predict here.

That was going to be my next question. If the west half
is dedicated, it looks to me like on your interpretation
there is a goodly section of that that is in that fault
zone and subject to be a poor quality well or dry hole
well,

Yes, We can delineate this fault zone very close, we
believe. The zone I show by my dashed lines here marked
fault zone, the point along the =zouth 1 Section 32,
is definitely up-thrown. The point that I have got in the
intersection of Section lines around 30, 29, 31 and 32,
this one 1is definitely up-thrown. The location to the
east there, some 1600 feet east, 1s down-thrown., The
Amini well, we say, is down-thrown. So this gives us a
range of where this is.

Well, I'm still a little confused. Let's say we are
talking about the a2zt hzlf $ Seciion 32, The standard
location there would be 1980 feet from the south line and -

well, let's see, 1980 from the south and east, and this

would locate us very close along the line that we draw |
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from the point you showed on your exhibit in the north
half of Section 4 up to the corner of Section 29 and 30.
Now, if we go the opposite direction and say we are going
to dedicate the north half of o=
a well 1980 feet from the north and 1980 feet from the
west, and as near as I can tell,that's located almost at

the same point, structurally, in this fault zone.

Yes, sir., What I am doing here,though, within the limits

of field rules which says 330 from the quarter quarter line,

a location in the southeast quarter can be 2310 from the
east, 1650 from the south. You can do the same thing as
far as a north half for the southeast of the northwest, buf
then if you did that, on the basis of our work here, the
location in the southeast guarter would be anywhere from
100 to 200 feet high to a north half location,

2210, now, we are dedicating an east half, hypothetically,
here, locating this 2310 feet from which line?

From the east line. The field rules permit, as Amini has
done here, to move 330 off of the center of the guarter
gquarter.

That's only when you are discussing the inner quarter
quarter line, not an outer guarter quarter., We may be
having some confusion in our interpretation., BRBut, gocing

back again, hypothetically dedicating the east half of

F

Section 32, you could locate no closer than 1660 feet to
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the east line or to the center line of the section.

All right,.

And my interpretation is that the most favorable location
would be 1980 feet from the south and 1980 feet from the
east,

Right .

As you have drawn in your map?

Yes.

Then, conversely, going back, and hypothetically
dedicating the north half of this section., the most
favorable appearing location would be 1980 feet from

the north line and 1980 feet from the west line of the
section, and just sketching that on your exhibit here, it
would appear that this falls at about the same point in
the fault zone; and therefore my question is: Is one of
these zones better than tie other, one of these points
better than the other, and why?

Yes, sir., As you will note, if the southwesternmost line
marking my fault zone is moved progressively northeast --
in other words, this is the maximum that the fault can be
to the southwest. It could be further to the southeast
within the limit of the other line. If you did that and
continued the contours, the location in the northwest of
the southeast would be somewheres 100 to 200 feet high

to the location to the southeast to the northwest.
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MR, STAMEBTS: Are there any other questions of the
witnhess?

MR. LOSEE: I have a couple.

08S~ NA

BY MR. LOSEE:
Mr. Glenn, what control do you have for these contours
in Sections 30 and 32 at 10,100 and 10,099?
Well, they are subsurface there cn the Amini New Mexico
Federal.
Down in Section 4?
Yes, sir.
So that ycur contrel in 32 and 30, with these contour
lines running into the fault zone, is based on the Amini
FPederal?
No, sir. My contouring in the southern part of 32 here,
on this Strawn nose coming to the southeast is based on
the well control from the CM, and the Amini Namber 1
New Mexico Federal, I have utilized my Seismic control
to pick up the steep dip on the northeast flank of the
field,
So that actually that's not a well control, that's based
on Seismic?
That is correct.
And, simply, your testimony is that a location 1980 from

the sonth and east lines would be hetrer than a location |
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1980 from the north and west lines?

I've got 10 degrees dip on two Seismic points up there

—

ang
dip in the area.
Do you have your Seismic Gata here?
No, sir,
Is it your interpretation or someone else's?
It is a geophysicist's interpretation.
it is not yours?
¥o. sir., I might say that it's tied very close to the
iwo new wells drilled here to the souih and east, very
close to the limits of the Seismic interpretation.
But at least in the area of the northwest guarter of 32
and the southeast quarter of Section 30, it's not tied
to any wells, it's just a Seismic interpretation?
This is correct,

MR, LOSEE: I think that's all I have.

RECROSSE~EXAMINATION

BY MR, STAMETS:

Mr. Glenn, you've heard Mr. Amini‘s testimony that gas

was found in the Aztec Federal well. Would that indicate
to you that the Morrow formation, if it has the permeabilift

and the porosity developed, that this would be productive

in the east half of Section 32 and in the north haif of

Section 327

tiiis is pretty steep for a normally one- and two-degree
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Two.
Yes, sir.

MR, STAMETS: Are theye any other questions of
the witness?

MR, KELLY: Nothing further.

MR. STAMETS: He may be excused. Is there any
further testimony, Mr. Kelly?

MR, KELLY: I have nothing further.

#K, STAMETS: Any statements?

MR, LOSsSE: Y wani: to take a minute with Mr, Amini
befoie I decide whether we want to put him back.

{Whereupron, a discussion was held off the record.)

MR. STAMETS: Let's go back on the record.

MR, LOSEE: Mr, Examiner, I would like to recall
Mr., K. K. Amini,

MR, STAMETS: Okavy.

khkdkickhikhkk

K. K. AMINI,

a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified

upon his cath as follows:

BY MR, LOSEE:
I hand you what has hren marked, Mr. Amini, as your

Exhibit 5, and will you explair what is portrayed by
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this exhibit?
This is a cross section from Texaco's CM to Amini's New

Mexico Federal 1, Amini's Aztec Pederal 1 to the Phillips

MR, LOSEE: Could we have Bxhibit 2 at this time, and
I would ask him to draw the cross section at this point.

MR, STAMETS: Excellent.

(By Mr. Losee) Would you draw the well cross section?
(Witness complies.)

Mr. Amini, veu have just drawn in in red felt pen the

four wells covered by this cross section in the South

Salt Lake Morrow. Would you briefly explain what this
cross section shows?

This cross section, the horizontal distance is exaggerated
so it would save pages,

It indicates the correlation between all of these
wells., There is not one foot of section missing, so I
ayree with Mr. Glenn that there is a fault in the north
saction, we can correlacte it all the way across, and you
can see foot by foot how they correlate, and you can see
in the main sand body in the Aztec Federal, the third well’
from the left, as you see we have perforated it and we

have quite a bit of gas with soue water, and the bottom-hole

pressure in Aztec and bottom-hole pressure i other wells,

New Mexico Federal, indicates the two reservoirs are
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connected. And you see Phillips Hat Mesa, the saue
massive zone was perforated and it's producinag water zand
it's only about 86 feet high to our Aztec Pederal Number 1
50 1 feel that if we move back to the west, we probably
will be out of water, but it not necessarily means that
our structural situation will be as good as if we moved
to the north half of that Section 32, We feel that a
well in the south half of Section 22, plius a well in the
north half of 32, will recover mora gas than Mr. Glenn
indicates here., T disagree that there is a fault in the
Morrow,
Aind this exhibit, Mr. Amini, is offered for the purpose.
of showing the correlation, basically, across the field
tc show the absence of missing sections in the Morrow, to
indicate the absence of a fault?
That's true.

MR, LOSEE: I think that's all.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR, STAMETS:

Mr. Amini, I believe, acecording to your Exhibit 2, you
are the cwner of all, or the operatnr of 211, LHutl 40 acres
in the noxth nalf of Section 32; is that correct, sir?

That's correct,

So if a well were drilled, it would likely be drilled by

Amini? i
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That's correct.
At this time, I presume you would evaluate the drilling
of that well based upon the completion of the well here
in gquestion?
I'm sure it has a lot to do with it, that's true.
So you wouldn't be able to say at this time definitely
whether you intend to drill that well or not?
Not at this time,

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Kelly, do you have any questions?

CROSS—-EXAMINA TION

BY MR, KELLY:
Mr., Amini, do I understand yoar testimony, you are not
telling this Commission that if Texaco's application were
granted you would not drill a well on the east half, are
you?
On cthe east half?
Yee,
Well, it all depends. As I understand it, it says the
second well depends on what the outcome of the first well
will be, We will drill the first well in the south half
and evaluate that and then we gef together afterward.
Regardlesas of whether you get a south half or west half
proration unit, you will evaluate your data and decide on

whether to drill another well?

Well, any prudent operator, I'm sure, will do the same as |
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you would do, too. But at the present, the first location,
we thought it was proper to drill it in the south half and
make the south half as a unit.

And isn't your testimony that the east half is not
productive?

It is productive, but I want to say I disagree with

Mr. Glenn, that there is a fault. There is no fault.

MR, XELLY: Mr. Examiner, since this is sort of a
combined hearing, we would likxe to have the opportunity
to put Mr., Glenn back on just to comment on this new
exhibit,

THE WITNESS: May I make another point here? 1I've
honored 211 the points in the area, I've just used
subsurface. Of course, I haven't done all of this, as I
say, I am not qualified; but it is a consensus of opinien
that this structure is supposed to move on the basis of
present information, we couldn't use Seismic information
on something like this.

MR. STAMETS: I think there may be some confusion
about what the two witnesses were talking about. I think
Lhiey may be talking about two different things, and let
me tell you how I understand what they have testified to;
and if I am not right, perhaps you shcuid put Mr, Glenn

back on.

I think what Mr. Amini has testified to -- you can
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cexrtainly correct me on this -- is that the Morrow zone
was not faulted during the period of time that the Morrow
was being laid down and there is no loss of section in
the Morrow. What Mr. Glenn, I believe, testified to, is
that there may well be a fault which cuts the Morrow
gection, but the fault was subsequent Lo tiwe layiily Gown
of the Morrow section,

MR, GLENN: Post-Strawn faulting which includes
Morrow.

MR, STAMETS: So I don't really think there is
any disagreement between the two witnesses here. Are ther
any other questions of this witness?

(No response.)

MR, STAMETS: He may be excused. Mr. Kelly, do you
need to call a witness back?

MR, KELLY: No, I don't.

MR, STAMETS: Are there any other witnesses in this
case?

(No response.)

MR. STAMETS: Are there any statements in this
case?

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, on behalf of Southern
Union Production Company, we would strongly support the
application and urge a favorable consideration,

MR. KELLY: I would just like to point out our
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request of the Examiner. Our application, as hopefully
published, includes permission for an unorthodox location,
which the present location would be slightly unorthodox

if the west half is dedicated. I just wanted to make sure
that that is the case. That wasn't specifically covered
before, I believe.

MR, STAMETS: It certainly wasn't, and your case
is 5114,

MR. KELLY: 51i4. But that was conveyed to the
cOmmissiﬁn. I assume.

MR, STAMﬁTS: I think everybody is here at this
time who would be concerned with that case. Are there
any objections to the current location of the Amini well,
should the west half of Section 32 be dedicated to this
well by Commission ordex?

MR, KELLY: There are no objections,

MR, STAMETS: Mr. Losee, do you have a statement?

MR. LOSEB: Yes, Mr, Examiner. Hopefully, we've
got all the testimony on the board. This seems rather
simple, Texaco's Wwilling to participate in the cost of
the well. Mr. Amini has most of the acreage in Section 32
13/16ths of it to be exact, ané he proposed long ago a
standard location for spacing in the south half of the
section. It wasn't until a letter dated one day before

the well actually started down that Texaco indicated to
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him --actually there was a conversation on the same day
as the date of the letter by Mr, Ferris, that they wanted
to space the west half.

He felt like in spacing the well on the south half
that it would present two better locations, both in the
wegt half of the section, which he thcught would be
superior. He was prompt in giving them an opportunity

to participate with him in the well, to raise any

)

Liections about spacing, and the first thing he heard

sr 2, one day -- ieally, he didn’i get the
letter until the next day, and it seems that if priority
and testimony has anvthing to do with a standard location.
the majority in ownership, no evidence indicating toc the
contrary, it seems to me that as much gas. if not more
gas, would be recovered on the north half-south half
spacing by two wells in the west half, and I think the
application should be approved,

As I earlier said, I don't think the problems with
the Little Eddy Unit ought to affect Amini, and I don't
really think they are even before the Commission to even
imply an unorthodox leocation., If that comes to pass, there
is ample time to file an application to reopen and change
the spacing; but I think at this point in time, the
spacing of the south half should be used.

MR, KELLY: Mr, Examiner, the jurisdiction of this
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Commission is called upon basically for two reasons: To
prevent waste and Lo protect correlative rights. Now, the
basic argument that is made here is that they filed their
application first, and they 4idn't hear from us until the
day before they spud in. Well. actnally. T contend thatl'cz
not true., There were conversations up to nine days before
when this west half location was discussed. I don't think
that’s a relevant consideration, though.

The consideration here is whether this whole unit,
tnis whole section, should be developed on west half-east
half or north-south locationes, and the testiwmony that
Mr, Amini presented was that he felt that it was productivd
whichever way it went. The testimony that we presented.
and was not contradictced, was Lhal it would not be a good
idea, it would be a high risk, to develop it the way
Mr, Amini wants, north and south; and it seems to me that
that is the only consideration that this Commission should
concern itself with.

We've had a stipulation that both of these
applications be hea:d today and there certainly is no
correlative rights preoblem and no injustice being done
to either party just because one got their application in
first, and it should bs based on the technical evidence
that was submitted and the technical evidence shows that

it would be the best operation to divide it the way Texaco
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has suggested.

MR. STAMETS: You don't wish a responding statement?

MR, LOSEE: Well, I think I disagree with Mr. Glenn'#
testimony and that his exhibit would show, as the Examiner
has pointed out, the only orthodox east location in his
exhibit that's any good is 1980 from the south and east
lines, and 1980 from the north and west lines; and they
both place themselves at relatively the same position in
ralation to

th

tha £a2ult line, I doin't understand that. He

said that would be upstructure and that's based upon not
well control data, but on Seismic data not before the
Commission,

MR, STAMETS: If there is nothing further in this

case, %= will take the casce under advisement.

1 2S 223222323222 222 2%

CERZTIFICATE

I, JOHN DE LA ROSA, a Court Reporter, in and for the

County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify

that the foregoing and attached
the New Mexico Oil Conservation

and that the same is a true and

proceedings to the best of my knowledge,

Transcript of Hearing befcre
Commission was reported by me;
correct record of the said

skill and ability.

N o A

A TN L :]‘;\ o LA
o ye COURT REPORTER
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ALEX J. ARMIJO

February 23, 1979

COMM (SSIONER S o

@ﬂéw s

Grace Petroleum Corporation YAl
P. O. Drawer 2358 el

arm o~ TOTIAN
Midland, Teoxas 79702

. P. O. BOX 1148
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Re: N.M. '"SL" State Com Well No. 1
$/2 Sec. 32-T20S-R33E
Lea County, New Mexico
(FORCE POOLING ORDER NO. R~4666)

Gentlemen:

By Order No. R-4666, dated November 16, 1973, the New Mexice 0il
Conservation Division force pooled all mineral interests in the Penn-
sylvanian formation uuderlying the S/2 of Section 32, Township 20 South,
Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, for production from the subject
well. This well has been plugged and aban or. ..

In view of no production from the subject well, we no longer con-
sider the Force Pooling order in effect, therefore, we have terminated
our file on this force pooling order. Both your leases on this pro-~
ration unit are in good standing. Your lease E-9032 is perpetuated by
acreage committed to the Little Eddy Unit and Lease L~6725 has an ex-
piration date of November 1, 1981.

Please advise all interested parties of this action.

Very truly yours,

ALEX J. ARMIJO
COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC LANDS

RY -

RAY D, GRAHAM, Director

01l and Gas Division
AJA/RDG/s

cc: OCD~Santa Fe, New Mexico}!




Amini Oil Company

l}}/ 50 405 Wall Towers East
6“ Midland, Texas 79701

December 14, 1975;:_"' -

¢
B
PN

R

Texaco Inc.
» O, Box 3169
Midland, Texas 79701

Attn: Mr. G.M, Patterson
Division Landman

Gentlemen:

Attached is the operating agreement for our New Mexico wgr* State No. 1
well, which you have agreed 0 join In the driliing of said well and which

the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, by order number R-4666 has
pooled ‘all mineral interest in the S/2 of Section 32, T-20-S, R-33-E, NMPM,
South Salt Lake -~ Morrow Gas vool, Les County, New Mexico.

Also attached ls an AFE"fbr the amount of $577,830 for a completed well. This

AFE was prepared several months ago and does not reflect the recent increases
in Arilling and completion cosis. W¢C astimate the costs will be approxlmately

10% higher than {ndlcated on the AYE.

In order that we may properly operate the subject well as a joint operatlon,
please sign and return two copies each of the ﬁperattng agreement and AFE.

Respectfully yours,

Fred G. Brown
Vice President

FGB/wWw

—

s




L R TRUJILLD

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
i?ATE("*NEY?l%*ﬁ?) ALEXJ.
. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501
STATE GEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER, IR.

e . SECKETARY ~ DIRECTOR

November 16, 1973

| Re: CASE NO. 5088
! Mr. A. J. Losee

o . A.J. . R-4666

B ! Liosee & Carson ORDER NO

. % Attorneys at Law Applicant:

Post Office Box 239

5» ! Artesia, New Mexico 88210 Amini 0il Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

(. ;Zf;zg%aiZé;{/é;;L

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobhs OCC -

———
Artesia OCC
Aztes OCC _
Othe. Texaco Inc., Midland, and Richardson & Bass, Fort Worth
—pank Bdg.; Ft.—Worth, Texas 76101
—Mr. Booker Kelly




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF )
- AMINI OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY )

POOLING, SOUTH SALT LAKE MORRUW GAS ) cast vo. SDLE .
. POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO ) :

MOTION FOR POSTPONEMENT

COME NOW Perry R. Bass, individually and as operator

of the Little Eddy Unit, and Texaco Inc., individually and as

agent for said unit operator, and move the Commission for its

. order postponing the hearing of the above entitled case set

© for October 31, 1973, and as cause therefor respectiully siaic:

l. That upon information and belief of the Movants,

© the Applicant has not contacted all of the owners of separate

¢ imterests in the proposed proration unit (South Half of

Section 32, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea

' County, New Mexico) and by statute is prohibited froem proceed-

ing with application for forced pooling unless and until all

. of the separate owners in the proposed proration unit have had

an opportunity to accept or reject the proposal.

2. That Bass and Texavo are proceeding with independ-
ent efforts to obtain agreement for pooling of the west Hall
of Section 32, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea
County, New Mexico to designate as a proratinn unit for the well
which is the subject of this application, and if voluntary agree-
ment is not obtained, movants intend to file a separate applica-
tion for forced pooling of the West Half of Section 32, as afore-

said to be heard at the regular hearing of the Commission to be

held on Wedriesday, November 14, 1973, and in the interest of the

t ministrationn of the Commission's rules, both the cases

should be heard jointly.

WHEREFORE, movants pray:



A.

entitled case until its hearing sc

1973.

r the Commission's order postponing the ab

ove

heduled for Novembex 14,

PERRY R. BASS, Individually and
as unit Opexaior of Little Eddy

Unit; and

TEXACO INC., Individually and
as Agent for Unit Operator of
Little Eddy Unit

By: ZZM ~ /Sﬁ;u-_.&a

of

WHITE, KOCH, KELLY & MC CARTHY
P. O. Box 787
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANTS




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF )
AMINI OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY )
POOLING, SOUTH SALT LAKE MORROW GAS ) CASE NO. SQXK
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO )

ANSWER TO APPLICATION

NOW COME Perry R. Bass ("Bass"), individually and as
operator of the Little Eddy Unit, and Texaco inc. ("Texaco"),
individually and as agent for said unit operatcr, and in response

to the application of Amini 0Oil Company ("Amini") for compulsory

— .Y — e e -

iy -~ L . m e e
G PMWALILG ) LATOPNCWLLMALY woevole

I

The Little Eddy Unit includes, among other lands, the

! West Half of the Southwest Quarter (W/2 SW/4) and the Southwest
? Quarter of the Northwest Quarter (SW/4 NWw/4) of Section 32,

f Township 20 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico.

Bass, as unit operator, and Texaco, as agent for said

. unit operator, are authorized only to operate said unit under and

: according to the terms of the Unit Operating Agreement, and are

not agents for other royalty, mineral or working interest owners
for the purpose of negotiating a2 peoling agreement with Amini.
Article 65-3-14 N.M.S.A., as amended, provides for

forced pocling in the event, interalia, the owners of separate
interests in the proposed proration unit "cannot agree" to pool
their interests voluntarily. Upon information and belief, Bass
and Texaco state that Amini has not contacted all those who own
separate interests in the proposed proration unit, specifically
that portion which lies within the Little Eddy Unit. Accordingly,
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, has no jurisdiction
to proceed until all of the owners of separatc intereskts in ihe

proposed proration unit have been given the opportunity to accept

or reject the proposal of Amini.




WHEREFORE, Bass and Texaco say that the hearing on the
application of Amini should be postponed until Amini shows evidence
satisfactory to the Commission that it has complied with the re-
quirements of Article 65-3-14 N.M.S.A.

II

Bass and Texaco desire, in any event, to participate
in the costs of driiling the New Mexice State "SL" No. 1 Well
being drilled by Amini to test the Morrow sand of Pennsylvanian
formation at a location 1980 feet from the west line and 990 feet
from the south line of the said S=ction 32.

IIT

However, Bass and Texaco do not agree that the South
Half (S/2) of Section 32 is a proper gas drilling and spacing unit
for said New Mexico State "SL" No. 1 Well, and contend that the
gas drilling and spacing unit dedicated to said well should be
the West Half (W/2) rather than the South Half (S/2) of said
Section 32; and that a gas drilling and spacing unit comprising
the West Half (W/2) is necessary to avoid the drilling of un-
necessary wells, to protect correlative rights and to afford
the owner of each interest the opportunity to recover cr receive
his just and fair share of the gas in said formations underlying
gaid drilling and spacing unit.

WHEREFORE, Bass and Texaco pray that upon hearing the
Commission enter its order pooling all mineral, royalty and work-
ing interests from the surface through the Pennsylvanian formation
underlying the West Half (W/2) of said Section 32, Township 20
South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, to form
a standard spacing and drillirg unit to be dedicat-.d to the New
Mexico State "SL" No. 1 Well at a location 1980 feet from the

west line and 990 feet from the south line of said Section 32.




In the alternative only, Bass and Texaco consent, only

so far as their interests are concerned, to an order pooling from
the surface through the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the
Soyth Half (s/2) of Section 32, Township 20 South, Range 33 East,
N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, to form a standard gas spacing

i and drilling unit to be dedicated to the "SL" No. 1 Well at a

i location 1980 feet from the west line and 930 feet from the

south line of said Section 32,

Accordingly, Bass and Texaco pray that Amini be denied
! any charges for supervision and risk in connection with the drill%

ing and complcting of the said New Mexico State “SL" No. 1 Well.

P('A : ?? PERRY R. BASS, Individually and
ﬁ as Unit Operator of Little Eddy
3 Unit; and

TEXACO INC., Individually and

as Agent for Unit Operator of
Little Eddy Unit

/
By

of
{
WHITL, KOCH, KELLY &£ MC CARTHY
P. O. Box 787

ATTORNEYS FOR UNIT OPERATOR
AND FOR AGENT FOR UNIT OPERATOR




Docket No. 31-73

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 31, 1973

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 5076:

(Continued from the October 17, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

CASE_5086:

CASE 5087: -

<(ACASE 5088:
\
\

\

N

CASE 5089:

Application of David Fasken for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
apthavies to drildl 5 Gell al au wuorihodox iocaclon 1Y8U teet from
the North line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 7, Township
18 South, Range 26 East, West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,

New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 7 to be dedicated to the well.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a unit agreement, Lea Ccunty,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for
the Mvers Langlie-Mattix Unit Area comprising 9924 acres, more or less,
ot Federal, State, and Fee lands in Townshuips 23 aud 24 South, Ranges
36 and 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a waterflood project, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterflocd project in its Myers Langlie-Mattix Unit Ares,
Langlie~-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection of

water into the Queen formation through 84 injection wells in said

unit area.

Application of Amini 011 Company for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling
all wineral interests from the surtace of the ground down to and
including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the 5/2 of Section

32, Township 20 South, Range 33 Easi, South Salt Lake-~-Morrow Gas Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled &t a
standard location in Unit N of said Section 32. Also to be considered
will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation
of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges for super-
vision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant as
operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said
well,

(This case will be dismissed)

Application of Coquina 0il Corporation for an unorthodox oil well loca-
tion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to drill its proposed Cities Service State Well No. 3,
at <n unorthodox location 1325 feet from the South line and 660 feet
from the East line of Section 27, Township 14 South. Raunge 34 FRast,
High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE 5090:

CASE 5091:

NACOT TOAND .
NN Ad IS S hew

CASE 5094

CASE 5095:

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for lease commingling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
exception to Commission Rule 309-A to permit the commingling of
unitized and non-unitized production within applicant's Seven Rivers-
Queen Unit Area, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Superior 0il Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an crder pooling
all mineral interests underlying the E/2 of Section 2, Township 18

South, ®Pange 25 East, West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, to be dedicated to a well presently being drilled at a p01nt

~— Elm Cmaiekl 1 —-d LEN £__+ c. L. s
INRD £aar From the Sguth 1inc zond S0 fCot fiomw the Bast 1ine of said

Section 2. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and
completing said well and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual
operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is
the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for
risk involved in drilling said well.

application cf Culf 241 Corporation for compulsory pooling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks an order
poeling all mineral interests from the base of the Wolfcamp formation

to the base of the Morrow formatiorn underlying the Ef2 of Section 9,
Township 16 South, Range 35 East, Tewns2nd-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Hulda Townsend Well No. 2 located in
Unit I of said Section 9. Alsc to be considered will be the present
value of said well and the cost of deepening and completing same and

the allocation of such values and costs, as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered iIs the designa-
tion of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved
in deepening said well.

Application of Morvis R. Auiwell for compulsory pooliing, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order

"pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Section 17, Town-

ship 22 South, Range 27 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New
Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location
in Unit B of said Section 17. Also to be considered will be the cost

of drilling «nd completing said well and the allccation of such costs,
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also

to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well
and a charge fer risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Cities Service 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cavzc, seeks approval
of the Azotea Mesa Unit Area comprising 5686 acres, more or less, of
Federal and State lands in Township 23 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

Application of Cities Service 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Loafer Draw Unit Area comprising 5844 acres, more or
less, of Federal, Fee, and State lands in Township 21 South, Ranges 21
and 22 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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CASE 5096:

CASE 5097:

CASE 5073:

-3-

Application of H. L. Brown, Jr. for a non-standard gas proration unit
and unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 320-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the SE/4 of Section 15 and the E/2 NE/4,
SW/4 NE/4, and NE/4 SE/4 of Section 22, all in Township 17 South,
Range 29 East, Grayburg-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to
be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well loca-
tion 330 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 15.

Application of Dorchester Exploration Company for pool creation and
e:\oﬂ{_nfl r\nn'l rirl ae . F‘Ar]y l‘.nnnfy; Nowr Moawinsn. —“-?1"1"??""7; in tho shnava-
styled cause, seeks the creatiou of a new gas pool for Wolfcamp prcduc-
tion for its well located in Unit F of Section 35, Township 19 South,
Range 28 East, and the promulgation of special rules therefor including
a provision for 320-acre spacing and standard 320-acre well locations.

(Continued and Readvertised)

bl

Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for a non-standard gas
proration unit and unorthodeox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 320-acre
non-standard gas proration unit comprising the E/2 SW/4 and SE/4 of
Section 30 and the N/2 NE/4 uf Section 31, all in Township 20 Souti:,
Range 33 East, South Salt Lake Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox location 660 feet
from the South line and 1300 feet from the East line of said Section 30.
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i authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of such
+ supervisior charge attributable to each working interest, arnd in addi-

1
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CASS NO. 5088

' Order No. R-4666

(7)Y Tnet any well costs or charges which are to be naid out of
production shall be withheld only from the working interests share of
production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld from production
attributable to royalty interests.

{(6) That all proceeds from production from the subinct wall
which are not disbursed for any reason shall be placed in escrow in
Lea County, New Mexico, to be pueid to the true owner thereof upon
demand and proof of ownership: that the operator shall notify the
Comnission of the name and address of said escrow egent within 90

" days from the date of this order.

{(7) That jurisdiction of this cause iy retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, on tha day and vear herainabove
gesignaied.

AEISSION

ALPRY . ARMT, ‘embern

Ty

A. L. PGRTﬁn, JR., Ianber /sl
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Amini Qil Company
405 Wall Towers East
Midland, Texas 75701

Perry R. Bass' .
P.O. Box 171} AR
Midland, Texas 79701

Attn: Bill Seltzer
Gentlemen:

As I stated in earlier conversations with you Amini Oil Company is interested
in drilling two 14,200' Morrow tests on proration units in which you own
acresge. The leases I am referring to are the W/2 SW/4, SW/4 NW,/4 Section
32-20S-33E and Lots 9 through 12 Section 5-215-32E Lea County, New Mexico.

The two~well proposal is as follows: Amini Gil Company will drill the first
Morrow test 1980'FWL and 660'FSL Section 32-205-33E and upon completion
of drilling operations Amini Oil Company will commence the second Morrow °

test in Lot 10 Section 5-218-32E. Perry R. Bass will retain 1/8 ORR proportionately

reduced to your interest of 320 acre proration units. Upon payout of each well
Bass will have the option to convert the 1/8 ORR to a 1/3 WI, again
proportionately reduced to your interest.

Your attention to this matter will be appreciated.

Very truly-yours,

/ ey A
//o?/ e ///' ‘
David A. Metts
Vice President

DAM /ww

cc: K.K, Amini
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Amini Cil Company
405 Wall Towers East

Midland, Texas 79701
(915) 683-4793

r
st 6, 1973

August

Texaco Incorporaied
3109, 7th Floor, Midland Savings Bldg.
Midland, Texas 79701,

Gentlemen:

As I stated in our conversation on 8-06-73, Aminl Oll Company proposes to
drill a 14,200' Morrow test to be located 1980' FWL and 660" FSL Section 32,

T-20-S,R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico.

It appears that Texaco Incorporated owns or controlls the W/2 SW/4 and SW/4

NW /4 Section 32, T-20-S, R~33-E. Amini Oil Company hereby requests a

farm-out of the acreage outlined above. Texaco will retain a 1/8 ORR proportionately
reduced to Texaco's interest in the proration unit and will have the option to

convert the ORR to a 1/3 WI at pay-out of the subject well again proportxonately

reduced.

In the event this request is unacceptable, please make a counter proposal
so that we may proceed with the development of the area.

Your attention to this matter will be greatly appreciated.

Very truly yours,

David A. Metts
Vice President

DAM/ww
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Amini Oil Company
405 Wall Towers Llast
Midland, Texas 79701
August 29, 1973 (916) 6824793

Teaaow lacoiporated
3109. 7th Floor, Midland Savings Bldg.
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Section 32, T-20-S, R-33-E
Attn: Bernie Scott Lea County, New Mexico
Gentlemen:

Qur files indicate that we have had no response from you cancerning our
latter dated August 6, 1973 on the subject farm-out or the requested counter
proposal. If we do not hear from you within the next 2 days, we are prepared
1o commence the proposed Morrow well at the previously stated’location and
we wiil begin force-pooling proceec‘iings immediately.

Very truly yours,

"7 ’;;f ‘o t
YW

—7David A. Meits
Vice President

DAM /ww

xc: Amini Oil Company
Houston, Texas .
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Amini Oil Company
405 Wall ‘I'owers East
Midland, Texas 79701

September 8, 1973 (015) 6834793

Texaco Incorporated
3109, 7th Floor, Midland Savings Bldg.

L YL I, | m [o8r ]
AVA ANA A LA g PRSI ?«.’01

Attn: D.D. Ferris . Re: Morrow Test 14,200'
1980' FWL & 660' FSL
Section 32, T-20~-S, R-33-E
Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

This letter will confirm the telephone conversation with D.D. Ferris on
9-06-73, in which he indicated interest in jouning i wie wiaing of the
subject Morrow test, Mention was also made in the conversation that
Texaco has several partners in the captioned lease. Therefore, I am
submitting herewith a copy of an A.F.E. for the 14,200' Morrow test.

I am also making available the logs and test data of our wells in the
area to a qualified representative of Texaco in hopes it will help you
make your decision expeditiously. The logs and test data may be
examine in our office at 405 Wall Towers East.

Qur drilling budget and partners dictate that we commence the subject test

at the earliest possible date. The location has been officially staked and
bids for coastruction cf the drilling pad have been mailed to local construction
companies. Therefore, we are requesting that you notify us as to Texaco's
intentions regarding this matter at the earliest possible date.

Very truly yours,
;}(/cu//é ol /y il /c/z/‘/

David A, Metts
Vice President

DAM/ww

encl.
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Amini Oil Company
405 Wall Towers East
Midland, Texas 79701

September 8, 1973 f915) 6834783

Texaco Incorporated

3109, 7th Floor, Midland Savings Bldg.

Mialand, Texas 757802

Attn: D.D. Ferris .Re: Morrow Test 14,200
1980' FWL & 660 FSL
Section 32, T-20-S, R-33-E
Lea County, New Mexico

Centlemen:

This letter will confirm the telephone conversation with D.D. Ferris on
9-06-73, in which he indicated interest in joining in the drilling of the
subject Morrow test. Mentiion was aiso made in the conversation that
Texaco has several partners in the captioned lease. Therefore, I am
submitting herewith a copy of an A.F.E. for the 14,200’ Morrow test.

I am also making available the logs and test data of our wells in the
area to a qualified representative of Texaco in hopes it will help yvou
make your decision expeditiously. The logs and test data may be
examine in our office at 405 Wall Towers East.

Qur drilling budget and partners dictate that we commence the subject test

at the earliest possible date. The location has been officially staked and
bicas for construction of the drilling pad have been maiiad to local construction
companies. Therefore, we are requesting that you notify us as to Texaco's
intentions regarding this matter at the earliest possible date.

Very truly yours,

David A, Metis
Vice President

DAM /ww

encl.
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Paogggm% 3:3;,\x§\'x;.leu~:m< PETROLEUM PRODUCTS TEXACD 1nc.
D 0 ‘el .2 ¥ s 0 ]
MIDLAND DIVISION P, O. BOX 31007

MIDLAND, TEXAS 70701

October 2, 1973

177445 - STATE OF NEW MEXICO
177700 - LITTLE EDDY UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
SALT LAKE SOUTH FIELD AREA
YOUR PROPOSED NEW MEXICO STATE
"SL" COM WELL NO. 1

Amini 0il Company
405 Wall Towers East
Midland, Texas 79701

Attn: Mr. David Msitis

Gentlemen:

This is to advise that Texaco has secured final manage-
ment approval to join with you in the drilling of a Lower Morrow
test to approximately 14,400!' located on Section 32, T-20-S, R-33-E,
provided you can agree to the following:

1. The well would be located 1980' FS&WL of said
Sectlion 32.

2. The W/2 of Section 32 will be communitized to
form a 320-acre proration unit dedicated to the
proposed well,

The foregoing is, of course, subject to mutually accept-
able operating agreement and communitization agreement and aporoval
by all regulatory agencles, In view of your majority owmnership,
Texaco would have no objections to Amini Oil Company beling operator
of the proposed test,

If the foregoing meets with your approval, we ascume
you will, in due course, submit appropriate contracts for our ccn-
sideration.

Yours very truly,

E. H. Watkins
Division Landman

w:—i\‘ g
By mxﬁ/%/u&/

DU D. Farris

DDIF~-15

ey




Amini Oil Company - New Mexico "SL" State
Lea County, New Mexico
Morrow Test

Location: Section 32, T-20-S, R-33-E
1980' FWL & 990' FSL

DRY HOLE COST: At 14,400 Feet

b Item Intangible Tangible
Road and Location 6,500
Contract Drilling : L
1 ‘gw___,——-—--"‘—”;"‘ .
1134'400 k@ 12.00 1{@332 T BEFORE EXAMINER STAME S
wer ' o1l CONSERVATION COMM! =

Drilling Fluids C_ EXHIBITNO. S
’ . Mud Service 24,000 coem WO, ,,_&Qﬁf_/---«-— e
; : ‘ ° Water 20 ' 000 [ CZ vial Y SR
Geological Service R T
Blogtric Loaging 7,200
e Mud Logging 6,500
?: Cementing 14,500
) ' Tubular Goods .
. 400* 20" Casing 8,800
4141 13-3/8" Casing : 50,600
7677 9-5/8" Casing _ 82,830
? 266,500 142,230
| Total Dryhole Cost: $408,730
| H ST -
-
. ‘ COMPLETION COST
r ‘ ' Item Intangible. Tangible
; , Location 1,200
E
- Rig Time 10,C00
3
l Logging and Perforating 12,500
’i Well Head Equipment 8,550 |
’; Stimulation 15,000
i
| Liner Hanger 3,200 ‘
Tubular Goods
3,452' 5-1/2" Casing 17,5060
14,000°' 2-1/2" Tubing 22,400
Cementing 5,250
Surfacing Producing Equipment 13.500
43,950 65,150

Total Completior. Cost: $109,100

—2nd Total: Drilling and Completion $517,830
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= LOSEE & CARSON, p.A.

§ A .J.LOSEE 300 AMERICAN HOME BUILDING AREA CODE S0%
§ JOEL M. CARSON P.O.ORAWER 239 T 746-3508
4 ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO 88210 , I{liy
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3 9 October 1973 OCT 11791} I

i OlL CoNservaTIS—

¥ TIO 2

X $anta £y N Coumg

i é??e’ "Skdzrj% :

Mr. Daniel S. Nutter 4
0il Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 2088 ;
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 ’

Dear Mr ., Nutteor:

Enclosed, you will please find three copies of the Applica-
: tion of Amini 0il Company for compulsory pooling South Salt
{ Lake Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. I understand

that this matter has been set for hearing on October 31.
1973.

i With copies of this letter, we are furnishing the unit

operator and agent for unit operator with copies of the
H application.

Very truly yocurs,

LOSEE & CARSON, AL

AJL:3w
Enclosures

cc w/enclosures:
rerry R. Bass
Texaco Inc.
Amini 01l Company, Houston
Amini Oil Company, Midlang
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OIL CONSERVATION ¢
Sante Fo OMM

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AMINI OIL COMPANY FOR COMPULSORY
POOLING, SOUTH SALT LAKE MORROW GAS
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Case No. ,5704Pg7

Nt Nt S gt

APPLICATION

COMES AMINI OIL COMPANY by its attorneys, and in
support hereof, respectfully states:

1. Applicant is the owner of the entire working
interest from the surface through the Pennsylvanian formation
inderlying the SE/4 and E/2 SW/4 Section 32, Townchip 20 South;
Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico.

2. Applicant has commenced drilling operations on
its New Mexico State "SL" No. 1 Well to test the Morrow sand of
the Pennsylvanian formation at a location 1,980 feet from the
West line and 990 feet from the South line of said Section 32,
and has dedicated the entire S/2 of said Section 32 as the
gas drilling and spacing unit for said well.

3. The U/2 sSti/4 of said Section 32 is located within
the Little Eddy Unit Area and the working interest owners of
this separately-owned tract within the proposed gas drilling
and spacing unit have not agreed to pool their interests with
applicant. Perry R. Bass, FFort Worth Mational Bank Building,
Fort Worth, Texas, 76101, is the unit operator, and Texaco Inc.,

P. 0. Box 3109, tiidland, Texas, 79701, is agent for unit

operator.
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4, That all mineral, royalty and working interests,
whatever they may be, from the surface through the Pennsyl-
vanian formation underlying the above described gas drilling
and spacing unit dedicated to the “SL" No. 1 Well should be
pooled to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to protect
correlative rights and to afford the owner of each such inter-
est the opportunity to recover or receive their just and fair
share of the gas in said formations underlying said drilling
and spacing unit.

5. Applicant desires that Perry R. Bass and Texaco
Inc., as unit operator and agent for unit operator of the
Little Eddy Unit, be afforded a reasonable opportunity to

-

- 3.2
L i iaraian

particizate in the CoOst O 21, £

1§ Saia well,
which the crder pooling said gas drilling and spacing unit
sbhould provide that the proportionate cost of drilling, com-
pleting and operating said well, which would normally be
borne by said parties, be paid solely out of production to
applicant, and that aliowance be made for reasonable charges
for supervision as well as a charge of 200% of said costs fcr
the risk involved in the drilling of said well as permitted by
law.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays:

A. That this application be get foxr hearing before
an examiner and that notice of said hearing be given as re-
guired by law.

B. ‘fhat upon hearing, the Comnission enter its order

pooling all mineral, royalty and working interests, whatever

T T T U T S T P T
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they may be, from the surface through the Pennsylvanian forma-
tion underlying the S/2 Section 32, Township 20 South, Range
33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, to form a standard
gas spacing and drilling unit to be dedicated to the "SL*
No. 1 Well at a location 1,980 feet from the West line and
990 feet from the South line of said Section 32.

C. That upon hearing, the Commission snter it

- ~
- =4

order establishing the reasonable charge for supervision and
a risk charge of 200% of the non-consenting working interest

owners' pro rata share of the cost of drilling and completing

the well.

D. And for such other relief as may be just in the

premises.

By:
A. J. kfsee, for

ILOSEE & CARSON, P.A.
P. 0. Drawer 239

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Attorneys for Applicant

I R S 770
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: BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIGN
ar/ " OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

: “w)... IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

()/ CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

/ / CASE NO. _5088

4

Order No. R~

APPLICATION OF AMINI OIL COMPANY FOR
: : COMPULSORY POOLING, LEA COUNTY, NEW
n MEXICO. \ /‘ -

b’\v . (e o \

£

—

\
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law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

p /
‘ ORDER OF THE COMMISSION /
- f_ BY THE COMMISSION: /
. ! /
3 : This cause came on for hearing at 9"a.m. on October 31 , 193
; . at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets R
3
H NOW, on this day of__November » 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
3 and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
y in the premises,
T & FINDS:
z {1} That due public notice having been given as required by

(2) That the applicant, Amini 0il Company o,

seeks an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface of the

round down to and including the Pennsylvanian .
& & fnzmaﬁm undeclying the s/2

.
B
F,

3

,F -
%

j

3

of Section 32 , Township 20 South , Range 33 East .
NMPM, South Salt Lake-Morrow Gas Pocl : Lea County, New
Mexico.
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Case No.
Order No. R-

anJ ’s Jr.l//‘i ‘

has the right to drill and—puepeees
wtghipided 4 well at a standard location in Unit N of said Section 32 l

-

(3) That the applicant

i
t

(4) That there are interest owners 1n'}he proposed proratlon :
Iovkady Jesire Via e.- w«: /P{ serd See u;

unit who rersessrec—c=5ooe paas i \
32, be coled aed dedica Yo Sard ng_ {

That to avoid the drilling of unnecéssary wells, to

(’)

protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each

b R e ahees

interest in said unit the opportunity to reccver or receive
without unnecessary expensé& his just and fair share of the gas

in said pool, the subject ‘application should be approved by

irar ao At btk i

pooling all mineral interests, whatever thqrmay be,

i, Ve RV S/, ' Sesd
@)

of the subject well and unit.

ithin oedsd

‘o 32,

That the applicant should be designated the operator
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Case No.
Order No. R

00 .
(ft) That ‘ 453 per month should be fixed as a reason-

able charge for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the

B B e R S

operator should be authorized to withhold from production the

proportionate share of such supervision charge attributable to

o a d b

each mem—senserrting working interest, and in addition thereto,
the operator should be authorized to withhold from production
the proportionate share of actual expenditures required for
operating the subject well, not in excess of what are reasonable,
attributable to each non-consenting working interest.

(}a) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed

in escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demiaud and

proof of ownership.

“/f Th:;/yﬁg;:ZHe failure e operator of 1d gpooled
nidf to commabhce dr llng of e well to which id uni

de 1cated n or befpre 4,// the o fer

b odmie a4

said unit sh®uld become null void and of n ffect

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be,

bt ans bs oy b

FamA A Ara W Ak 1

in the Pennsylvanian formation undexlying tha §/2 '
of Section 32 , Township 20 South , Range 33 East , NMOM, g

!;South Salt Lake-Morrow Gas Pool , Lea County, New Mexico, :
are hereby pooled to form a standard 320 acre gas spacing

and proration unit to be dedicated to a well 4 CLW/Kjf

at a standard location in Unit N of said Section 32,

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator of said unit shall

|
i
{
l
H
H
i

inci —— continua the _
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Case No.
Order No. R~

PROVIDED FURTHER,that should said well not be drilled to

completion, or abandonment, within 120 days after commencement
thereof, said operator shall appear before the Commission and

show cause why Order (1) of this order should not be rescinded.

(2) That Amini 0il Company

the operator of the subject well and unit.

unit an it

in 3 days from the date
estimated well ts is furnished to him,
wokking interest
of|estimated wel] codts to the operato
shire of reasonaL
su¢h owner who phvs his
nof be liable fdr risk charge
{(5) That tHe operator sha
knpwn working ifgterest ownerfan
co$ts within 90 |days foll
nojobjection tolthe ac

migsion and the

following receij

be|l the reasonab

as paid his share of estimated Ccosts—in—adiy 3 QT

mwized sfhedule of estimated well cgsts

}4f

e s

is hereby designated

C

o pay his are
lieu of payipg his
oduction,
ated well costs ls pro- ;

perating costs byt shall

1zed schedule o

inT cprnpAetion of the w

and at any

Yy thzs Com-
45 days

1l costs shalt

i
§
‘
!
i
|
1
{
!
|
i
i
]

PUPPUINN

i oul

[PV o SIS o EESPRRE 2 SN

rnish the Commissjon and each

actual weljl

1; that if :




-5- -
Case No.
Order Ne. R-

above amount

pay to the operator his pro rata share\of

) That the operator is hereby authoriZed to wit

L et e p e

the f¢llowing costs and charges from produgtion:

# (A) The pro rata share of reyfsonable wellf cdsts

i

estimated well costf within 30 dayq from

a0 P

l aate the schedulefof estimated well costs \is

B i furnished to hi

(B} As a charge £ the risk involved in the

drilling of e well, of the pro rata

S S —

share of rgasonable wall costs attributable

to each jion-consenting working interest

RESTISOY D e—

owner A/ho has not paid his share of estimated

o
]
ot

costs within 3U cays from the date the
sgnedule of estimated well costs is furnished

to him. !

e e S M el e 4 WA 2+ ol L A S
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cosbeT

3) That i/w. o8 per month is hereby fixed as a reasonable

- ————

)

charge for supervision (combined fixed rates); that the operator

is hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate:

e

share of such supervision charge attributable to each news

- wOIrXing interest, and ir addiitlon thereto, the operator:

share of actual expzaditures reguired for oparating such well,

-~

nct in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to 2ach ke

domomprinngey JOrKing interest. :

!
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;i 1s hereby authorized to withhold from production the proportionate
|
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Case No.
Order No. R~
(4) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered
a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest and a one~eighth (1/8)
royalty interest for the purpose of allocating costs and charges
under the terms of this order.
Léfy’ That any well costs or charges which are to be paid
out of producticn shall be withheld only from the working.
interests share of production, and no costs or charges shall
be withheld from production attributable to royalty interests.
(‘i) That all proczeds from production from the subiect
well which are not disbursed for any reason shall ke placed in
escrow in Lea County, New Mexico, to be paid to the true owner
thareof uvon demand and proof of ownership; that the operator
shall notify the Commission of the name and address of said
escrow agent within 90 days from the date of this order.

(;!) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.’

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the -day aud year hereinabove

designated.
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